Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

October 24, 2011

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 24th day of October 2011, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
John Hollingsworth, Marvin Hendrix, Ray Anzaldua, Rick Hosea

Holly Lieberenz

CITY SECRETARY

Sylvia R. Trevino

CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer 

Others in attendance:

A.R. Garcia, Chief of Police (CPV)




Chendo Flores, Supervisor

1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

4)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 9/26/11 Regular Meeting.
A copy of the minutes from the 9/26/11 Meeting was provided in the agenda packet for the Council’s review.  
Councilman Hollingsworth clarified further his original correction regarding Dave Flinn and his association with the City of Palm Valley.  The City Secretary indicated she would change the minutes to reflect that Dave Flinn is hired by the City on a contractual basis, project by project.
Councilman Hosea added that the minutes reflect that he and Councilman Anzaldua are ‘social’ members of the Harlingen Country Club, thus, creating the potential conflict of interest at the last meeting.

Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the minutes with the noted corrections. Councilman Hollingsworth seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
5)
DISCUSSION AND ACTION TAKEN TO CLOSE CERTAIN STREETS IN THE CITY OF PALM 
VALLEY ON OCTOBER 31, 2011 FOR HALLOWEEN 

Chief Garcia explained that he was recommending the following streets for closure:



Palm Valley Drive West between El Camino and Loquat



Palm Valley Drive West between Bouganvillea and La Cana



Palm Valley Drive East between Guava and Bouganvillea (includes closing Bellino at Palm 


Valley Drive East.


He indicated he was recommending these street closures due to safety reasons and after looking at the traffic 
patterns and congestion that has occurred during the past years during Halloween.  He stated that the 
congestion of traffic is so heavy that it makes it difficult for the police officers to maneuver through and 
also for any emergency vehicles.  The recommended areas will be closed to through traffic.  It is a problem 
because vehicles are driving on both sides of the streets.

Councilwoman Lieberenz suggested making it a one-way through traffic all the way around.  
Councilman Hollingsworth asked how people would be notified if selecting the one-way through traffic.  
Chief Garcia replied that officers would be at the locations and barricades would also be placed to prevent 
the traffic through other streets.  He also suggested that Bellino could be closed at Dilworth Road.


At this time Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to make the through traffic only one-way around 
Palm Valley between the hours of 5:30 p.m. and 9:00 p.m., traveling counter clockwise starting from El 
Camino.


Chief Garcia stated that an officer would be stationed at the entrance to El Camino and there would be 
cones and barricades where appropriate and he would close Bellino at Dilworth.


Councilman Hosea seconded the motion made by Councilman Hollingsworth.  Councilman Hollingsworth 
commented that after the Chief reviews the one-way recommendation and finds that it is not conducive to 
the flow of traffic that he be allowed to change the recommendation and to implement the best route to 
control traffic.




Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
6) DISCUSSION (only) HELD ON STREET SWEEPING SERVICES AND OPTIONS

Councilman Hollingsworth explained that the City has no continuing gutter maintenance.  There is only 
one employee that can do it and he has other duties to fulfill.


Mayor Hall commented that the concept presented by Rosendo Flores (Public Works Supervisor) is that for 
the same price as paying workers from Loaves and Fishes to do this job would be the same cost to purchase 
our own 
sweeper.  He noted that this type of maintenance should be part of the City’s routine maintenance 
and would not have to be a Council action.


Mr. Flores indicated that he has been looking at some sweepers and continues to look for a sweeper at a 
reasonable cost.  He indicated that the gutters were cleaned about 3 months ago and it was done manually.


Further discussion followed on branches on the streets and palm fronds and a comment was made that the 
residents should be responsible for cleaning up in front of their homes.  


It was the consensus of the Council to go ahead and hire a service to do the gutter maintenance as a short 
term solution and continue to look into the cost of a sweeper for the City and bring back some options at the 
next meeting.
7)
CONSENT AGENDA:
               a.  Monthly Police Report – Chief Garcia went over his report which was included in the agenda 
packet.


Discussion then followed on impoundment of vehicles for those that don’t have insurance.  Chief Garcia 
explained that Harlingen has an ordinance in place and commented that Palm Valley could implement such 
an ordinance.  He indicated that by enforcing this ordinance it would not be any more of a workload on the 
police officers.


The Council suggested that Chief Garcia make a recommendation for the next meeting regarding 
unlicensed/uninsured drivers.  Another ordinance that was suggested by Councilman Anzaldua was the ‘no 
texting’ ordinance recently implemented by the City of Harlingen.  Chief Garcia commented that this 
ordinance could be easily enforced.


b.  Municipal Court Report – No discussion was held.


Councilwoman Lieberenz made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.


Councilman Hosea seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously. 


8)
CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT – SEPTEMBER 2011

Mayor Hall went over the financials and commented that from both the Water and the City budgets, it 
appears that there will be about $115,000 in unspent funds.  He will have a recommendation at the next 
meeting on how to allocate this money.

Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the checking listing and monthly financial report for 
September 2011.


Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
9)
INVESTMENT REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER APPROVED

The City Secretary explained that she would be advertising for Requests for Proposals for banking services 
since the current contract with BBVA Compass expires in November.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the investment report for September as presented.  


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

10) PURCHASE REQUEST APPROVED FOR BULLETPROOF VESTS

Chief Garcia explained that he had applied for a grant through the U. S. Department of Justice, Bureau of 
Justice Assistance.  This grant assists departments in purchasing ballistic vests.  He was notified on October 
13 that the City of Palm Valley PD was awarded $2,640 through this grant.


He further explained that this is a program in which Palm Valley will be reimbursed for what is spent and 
the reimbursement is done through an electronic funds transfer protocol.


Chief Garcia asked for authorization to begin acquiring bids for vests for all of the full-time officers and to 
begin purchasing them.  Once the vests are received, the paperwork can be submitted for reimbursement.  
Five vests will cost approximately $3,000.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to authorize the Chief to purchase the vests.


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
11) 
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, November 28 at 1:30 p.m.



The City Secretary asked if it was necessary to have this item on each agenda.  Mr. Wepfer replied no as 


long as it is understood that the City Council meetings are held on the 4th Monday of every month unless 


otherwise designated.   There was agreement among the Council that this item would not be included in the 


future agenda unless there is a specific need to change the date for special circumstances that might arise.  

12)
ADJOURN

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:14 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Hosea and seconded by Councilman Hendrix.

______________________________________




Dean Hall







Mayor
______________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino
City Secretary
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